Town of Hampton
Board of Assessment Appeals Motor Vehicle Meeting Minutes
Thursday, September 10, 2020

Members Present: John Berard, Wesley Wilcox, Aaron Tumel
Guests Present: Jody Heon, Peter Tobin, Rebecca Howard

Call to Order:

John Berard called the meeting to order at 6:20 PM.

First applicant, Peter Tobin, addressed the board on his 1984 Chevrolet Silverado pickup truck,
claiming his truck with almost 200,000 miles was over assessed at a value of $5,400. John Berard
made a motion to allow Mr. Tobin to fill out an antique affidavit, reducing the assessed value of
his truck. Committee unanimously voted to allow Mr. Tobin to fill out an antique affidavit on his
truck, allowing a flat assessment of $500 for his truck.

Second applicant, Rebecca Howard, addressed the board on her 1983 Honda Shadow motorcycle
with under 20,000 miles, claimed an over assessment last year when the value of her motorcycle
was decreasing. She also addressed the board on both a 2007 Performance Trailer and a 2005
Utility Trailer, claiming the taxes increased on both and appealing for relief on both items. The
committee, in discussion with Jody Heon, is allowed to reduce the motorcycle and both trailers to
no lower than $300. John Berard made a motion to reduce Ms. Howard down to the lowest level
allowed of $300 on each of the three items. Committee unanimously voted to reduce the
assessment to $300 for each item.

Third applicant, Perry Machinis, was not present. He appealed the committee to reduce the
assessed value down on his Volkswagen Passat. In discussion with Jody Heon, John Berard made
a motion to reduce the assessed value to $2800 on Mr. Machinis’s Passat. The committee voted
unanimously to approve of the reduction on Mr. Machinis’s Passat. Mr. Machinis asked for a
reduction in assessment to a 2015 Chevrolet Silverado LTZ pickup truck. In discussion with Jody
Heon, Mr. Machinis had been assessed the fair market NADA value of his pickup truck. John
Berard made a motion to vote on a no change in assessment ruling on the LTZ pickup truck.
Committee unanimously voted for no change to the assessment.

Adjournment:

John Berard made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:20 PM. Aaron Tumel seconded the
motion.

Meeting adjourned at 7:20 PM.



